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WINTER 2020  

Let’s Listen to Each Other  

By: Jim Slagle, OJACC Past President 

Sixteen years ago, Scioto County Prosecutor Lynn Grimshaw asked 

me if I would be willing to serve on the OJACC Board as a repre-

sentative of the Prosecuting Attorney’s Association.   

Since then I have served on the OJACC Board as a representative of 

prosecutors, as a representative of the Attorney General, as a 

judge, and most recently as a private citizen.   

I am now completing a two-year term as OJACC’s President and 

look forward to Kysten Palmore taking over this position for the next two years.  Kysten 

brings a lot of expertise and passion around reentry issues, which will benefit OJACC. 

When I first started attending the OJACC meetings, I had a hard time with some of the 

views expressed by some other Board members.  As a long-time prosecutor, I was 

used to meeting with other prosecutors, whose views were closer to mine. However, as 

I listened to other professionals, including judges, corrections officials, treatment provid-

ers, and others, it helped give me a broader and more informed perspective. 

Different criminal justice disciplines have different views.  Judges typically believe they 

should be given more discretion to make sentencing decisions.  Prosecutors often sup-

port mandatory sentences and contend that they will use their discretion to prosecute 

the right people.  Treatment providers see the value of getting persons into appropriate 

treatment. Legislators have to be concerned with the state budget and constituent 

views. 

OJACC is the primary Ohio organization that brings various criminal justice stakehold-

ers together to try to seek common ground. Our recently completed conference is a 

good example, as it is an annual opportunity for criminal justice professionals from mul-

tiple disciplines to come together for training and education.  This gives all of us an op-

portunity to learn from each other. 

The truth is that no one discipline has all the answers.  Each has a valuable perspective 

to offer.  If we spent more time learning from others, we just might make some progress 

on solving challenging criminal justice issues, such as how the criminal justice system 

should address addiction and mental illness and how to reduce our prison population 

while still ensuring public safety, to name a couple. 

As we start a new year, I challenge each of us to make a resolution to listen to each 

other’s views, so that we can collectively come to better solutions for the public.   

Jim Slagle, Former Judge 

Marion County                  
Common  Pleas Court 
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OJACC Hosted Its 33rd Annual Conference 

The Ohio Justice Alliance for Community Corrections (OJACC) held its 33rd annual 
conference at the Crowne Plaza Hotel North in Columbus, Ohio on October 10 and 
11, 2019.  OJACC provides an annual conference to educate and train on new the-
ories, best practices and evidence-based practices and to create discussion on 
how we press forward in the ongoing efforts to develop and enhance services while 

promoting and supporting effective community corrections.  

Dr. Brandon Mathews from the Alliance for Criminal Justice 
Innovation opened the conference Thursday morning by chal-
lenging us to consider a radically different two-track approach 
to the corrections system.  One track is geared toward punish-
ment of violent offenders and the other track is focused solely 
on rehabilitation; each track’s purpose is specific and inde-
pendent of the other.  In the rehabilitation track, punishment 
would end at sentencing and the entire focus would be on re-
habilitation.  Dr. Mathews argues that this approach will drasti-
cally reduce recidivism.  Dr. Mathews also presented two 
workshops on “Calling it Resistance is Futile!  Reframing the 
Concept of Resistance to Change through Primary Human 
Goods,” and “Culture Eats Your EBPs for Breakfast, Lunch & 
Dinner.” 

In the closing general session, 
Antonio Smith and Roy Hall from 
CLEAN Enterprises presented 
“CLEAN UP! Turn Your Mess Into 
a Message.”  While providing mo-
tivation on how all of us can turn 
any mess in our life into a mes-
sage to help others, they also ex-
plained how CLEAN uses this 
same concept to help individuals 
in the criminal justice system bet-
ter themselves, by encouraging 
and assisting these individuals to 
adopt pro-social behaviors that aid in the reduction of recidivism.  Mr. Smith and 
Mr. Hall, along with Dr. Sean Ross, also presented a workshop on “ELITE – Navi-
gating Organizational Leadership to the Highest Level.”  Highlighting commonali-
ties between life and sports, the model shows how the same mindset and tech-
niques used to win on the football field can be applied to create a winning environ-
ment within your organization.  

We thank Ben Hippensteel, aka Candi, Wantsome?, for 
providing a very energetic and enthusiastic glimpse into a per-
sonal story of “From Gay Bars to Recovery: Life as a LGBTQ+ 
Sober Person,” providing participants with a better under-
standing of this population.  We also thank the many other 
quality workshop presenters for providing valuable, practical 
information to assist Ohio in maintaining its position as a lead-
er in community corrections.  

New to this year’s conference was a CQI/QA track of work-
shops. We plan to continue this track each year.   

Also new this year; a pilot was introduced with the University 
of Cincinnati Corrections Institute (UCCI) providing brief indi-
vidualized technical assistance around agency-specific ques-

tions related to evidence based practices.  Topics included: behavioral manage-
ment systems, continuous quality improvement, staff development and program 
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OJACC Trustees 

Assoc. of Local Reentry Coalitions   

Assoc. of Muni/Cty Judges of Ohio  

Buckeye State Sheriffs’ Assoc.  

CorJus, Inc.  

Corp. for Supportive Housing  

County Commrs. Assoc. of Ohio  

Juvenile Justice Coalition  

 National Youth Advocate Program      

Ohio Assoc. of Chiefs of Police  

 Ohio Assoc. of Court Admin.   

 Ohio Assoc. of Crim Def. Lawyers  

Ohio Assoc. of Juvenile Ct Judges  

Ohio Assoc. of Pretrial Servs 

Ohio Chief Probation Officers Assn.  

Ohio Common Pleas Judges Assn.   

Ohio Community Corrections Assn. 

Ohio Municipal  Attorneys Assn. 

Ohio Prosecuting Attorneys Assn. 

Ohio TASC Assn.  

      Ohio Victim Witness Assn.  

Specialty Dockets  

Supreme Court of Ohio  

 U.S. Probation & Pretrial Services  

    

Ex Officio:  

Office of the Ohio Attorney General  

Office of the Ohio Public Defender 

Ohio Dept. of Dev. Disabilities  

Ohio Dept. of Job & Family Servs.   

Ohio Dept. of Mental Health &        

Addiction Services  

Ohio Dept. of Rehabilitation and   

Correction  

 Ohio Dept. of Youth Services  

 Ohio Judicial Conference  

 Ohio Office of Criminal Justice     

Services 

design. Agencies receiving this assistance found it very helpful.  We thank 
UCCI for offering their time and expertise for this effort and will look into the 
possibility of providing this service to a wider audience at next year’s confer-
ence. 

OJACC was honored to continue its partnership with the Ohio Department 
of Rehabilitation and Correction (ODRC) as ODRC once again presented 
The Clifford Skeen Awards in conjunction with the OJACC Achievement 
Awards luncheon recognizing excellence in community corrections. (Please 
see the related articles highlighting award recipients.) 

Thank you to the OJACC Conference Committee for planning this highly 
successful conference. Many participants indicated it was the best confer-
ence they have ever attended.   Thanks also to those who participated in 
this highly informative conference.  

Please mark your calendar for October 8 and 9, 2020 for OJACC’s 34th an-
nual conference as we continue our commitment to effective community 
corrections in Ohio.   
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OJACC 2019 Achievement Awards  

OJACC is honored to recognize individuals each year at the annual conference who have shown dedication to the 
improvement of community corrections. The 2019 OJACC Achievement Award recipients are identified below, 
along with comments from their nominators.  

The Honorable Keith Spaeth received the Representative C.J. McLin Award.  
 
The late Representative C.J. McLin, Jr., during his tenure in the General Assembly, actively worked to im-
prove community corrections through funding and legislative change.  The award is given to an elected 
official in Ohio who has worked towards the improvement of community corrections in Ohio. 

Keith M. Spaeth has served as Judge of the General Division of the Butler County, Ohio, Court 

of Common Pleas since April 1999 following his service as Judge of Fairfield Municipal Court. In 

addition to his regular docket, Judge Spaeth has presided over the Drug Court since 1999 in 

which non-violent, drug-dependent offenders are provided intense, court-supervised treatment 

as a condition of probation. In order to graduate from the program, participants must abstain 

from the use of alcohol and drugs, maintain full time employment, complete their high school ed-

ucation and otherwise demonstrate that they have become rehabilitated and prepared to serve 

as a positive influence on the community.   Judge Spaeth is a member of the Butler County and 

Ohio State Bar Associations, the Ohio Judicial Conference; and past president of the Butler 

County Municipal and County Court Judge's Association. Community service affiliations include: 

past president of Lindenwald and Fairfield Kiwanis Clubs; former board member of the American Heart Associa-

tion, Drug Counseling Services, Fairfield Chamber of Commerce, Union Township Chamber of Commerce; former 

president of Butler County Alcohol and Drug Addiction Services Board; former board member of Ohio Association 

of Drug Court Professionals; and current service on Miami Valley Health Services and Butler County Extension 

Service Advisory Boards. He served as president of OJACC from 2012-2013 and has continued as a board mem-

ber and represents OJACC at Ohio Sentencing Commission meetings.   Born and raised in Hamilton, Judge 

Spaeth attended Badin High School and went on to play football for, and graduate from, Purdue University in 1983. 

In 1986 he graduated from the University of Dayton Law School and was admitted to practice law later that year. 

 

David Ervin, Director, West Central Community Correctional Facility received the Bennet J. Cooper Award  

Dr. Bennett J. Cooper was the first Director of the Ohio Department of Rehabilitation and Correction.  Dur-
ing his lifetime, he has created many improvements in public policy toward corrections. He has worked on 

a national level to try to institutionalize needed changes.  This award is given to a cor-
rectional administrator or policy maker who has shown a lifetime commitment to the im-
provement of community corrections.  

David Ervin began his career in corrections in 1972 working with the APA.  He then moved to 

Green County Probation in 1975 where he served for 15 years in capacities of Probation Of-

ficer, Senior Officer, and Director.  In 1990, his career change took him to MonDay CBCF 

where he served for 6 years in capacities of Female Section Manager and Program Manager. 

He then was selected in 1996 as Planner/Executive Director for a CBCF that would be built 

(West Central Community Correctional Facility).  In October 1999, West Central opened its 

doors and began accepting offenders. In the 20 years since that opening, he has remained in 

the position of Executive Director. In that time, he oversaw an addition of a female wing, an ad-

dition of extra programming space, and the facility is currently undergoing an addition to the bed space and pro-

gramming space.  In total, he has dedicated 47 years of service to the Corrections Profession and countless lives 

have been touched because of it (this includes professionals who have worked with him and for him, probationers, 

and CBCF participants).  

Currently, he continues to demonstrate dedication to the field by participating in numerous efforts to improve his 

organization and the field.  He is an active member of eight county community corrections boards and participates 

in several county coalitions related to opiates and other substances.  He is on the state steering committee for the 

Stepping Up Initiative and has participated in several counties’ intercept-mapping events related to mental health 

and substance use services.  He regularly meets with legislators, civic organizations, community members, and 
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judges to help educate on the services provided by community corrections. He is or has served as a member of 

CORJUS, OJACC, the Ohio Chief Probation Officers Association, the American Probation and Parole Associa-

tion, and the Ohio Community Corrections Association.   

Finally, he is motivated to build the next group of community corrections leaders.  He has worked to develop part-

nerships with several universities to provide training opportunities for students by presenting classroom talks or 

hosting visits to the West Central facility.  He also has been very supportive of the facility hosting students for in-

ternships in the areas of chemical dependency, social work, and criminal justice. Mr. Ervin has shown a willing-

ness to take on a mentoring role to young staff members to help develop their leadership skills for the future.  He 

does this with the understanding that he wants these staff to maintain a high level of integrity and give offenders 

the best possible chance to succeed. It is clear that he truly exceeds the standard of an individual who has made 

contributions to the improvement of community corrections in Ohio.   

 

David J. Magura, Jr., Chief Probation Officer, Youngstown Municipal Court Probation received the         
Dr. Simon Dinitz Award.  

Dr. Simon Dinitz, through his work at the Ohio State University, has dedicated his life 
to improving the knowledge base on corrections.  He has served on state and nation-
al commissions whose purpose was to improve corrections. As an educator he has 
also been responsible for training many correctional practitioners in the state.  This 
award is given to a community correctional practitioner who has made contributions 
to the improvement of community corrections in Ohio.  

Mr. Magura has served as the Chief Probation Officer for Youngstown Municipal Court 

since December of 2014.  Since assuming this role, Officer Magura has been instrumental 

in the creation, development and implementation of several specialized services currently 

being offered at the court.  Officer Magura has worked in conjunction with Judges Carla 

Baldwin and Renee DiSalvo to implement bimonthly Suspended License Intervention 

Workshops that are designed to educate and assist individuals with overcoming license 

barriers.  During these workshops, individuals are afforded the opportunity to meet one on one with a license res-

toration specialist to determine whether they are eligible for relief from the burden of suspension. Social service 

agencies are also present offering assistance with expungement and sealing of records, child support assistance, 

legal services and employment assistance.  

Officer Magura has also been integral in the creation, development, and implementation of Mahoning County’s 

first Pretrial Services Department.  On January 1, 2019, Youngstown Municipal Court Judge Carla Baldwin 

launched the program after working with Officer Magura and Community Corrections Association for several 

months to implement a plan to establish an effective pre-trial services department.  The implementation of this 

program has assisted the court in making informed bail decisions, reduced the incarceration of low-risk offenders, 

assisted in identifying individuals who meet criteria for specialized dockets, reduced failure to appear warrants for 

scheduled court appearances and offered early intervention for those in need of services. In addition to serving 

as the Chief Probation Officer for Youngstown Municipal Court, Officer Magura is also a Licensed Chemical De-

pendency Counselor and serves on advisory boards for the Ohio Criminal Sentencing Commission and the Ma-

honing County Corrections Planning Board.  He is a group facilitator for the Racial Equity Institute and is a mem-

ber of the Ohio Chief Probation Officer’s Association, Alpha Lambda Epsilon, the American Probation and Parole 

Association, the Ohio Supreme Court Tech Grant Review Committee, and the Ohio State University Alumni As-

sociation Scholarship Review Committee.  

Throughout his tenure, Officer Magura’s actions have shown a continued dedication both professionally and per-

sonally to the improvement of community corrections in Ohio.    
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Molly Gauntner, Chief Probation Officer, Franklin County Municipal Court Department of Pretrial and Pro-
bation Services received the James Wichtman Award. 

Jim Wichtman was one of the founders of the Ohio Community Corrections Organization, now known as 
the Ohio Justice Alliance for Community Corrections (OJACC).  Jim dedicated his career to the progres-
sive development of community corrections with great passion and commitment. In 2006, the OJACC 
Board of Trustees voted to create an award in Jim’s name to honor an OJACC Board Member dedicated 
to OJACC’s mission. 

From Molly’s first days as a line probation officer, she has always been passionate about criminal 

justice and is equally as passionate about pointing out ways to improve the system.  She has been 

and continues to be truly dedicated to evidence-based interventions for probationers wherever she 

has worked, which highlights her humanitarian focus on improving the lives entrusted to her and her 

department.  Molly brings that same vitality to her services on the board of OJACC.  She currently 

serves as First Vice President and co-chair of the OJACC Conference Committee and has also 

served as Treasurer.  Molly is also the current President of the Ohio Chief Probation Officers Asso-

ciation and many other committees and boards.  Because quality probation work is so important to 

her, as  co-chair of the OJACC Conference Committee, Molly works tirelessly to identify quality presenters who 

can assist conference participants in developing the work they do.  With her endless store of positivity and ener-

gy, she is always looking to ways that we can be better.  Jim Wichtman was known for his passion and commit-

ment to his work.  Molly exemplifies that same commitment in her support for the OJACC mission and in all the 

work she does to advance the field of community corrections. 

Congratulations to all award recipients and nominees! 

 

 Thanks to our 2019 OJACC conference exhibitors for their support: 

American Court and Drug Testing Services 

American K9 Detection Services 

Belmont Pines Hospital 
CLEAN Enterprises 

Combined Public Communications 

Corrisoft, LLC 

Intoxalock 

Intrinsic Interventions, Inc. 
Micro Distributing 

Oriana House, Inc. Electronic Monitoring Services 

Positive Recovery Solutions LLC 

Relink.org 

Sentinel Offender Services 

Sound Communications 

StepMobile, LLC 

The Change Companies 

Thrive Behavioral Health 

Tiffin University 

University of Cincinnati Corrections Institute (UCCI)  
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The Ohio Department of Rehabilitation and Correction’s 

2019 Clifford Skeen Awards 

 
The Ohio Department of Rehabilitation and Correction (ODRC) held the 27th annual Clifford Skeen Awards Cere-
mony on October 10, 2019, during the annual Ohio Justice Alliance for Community Corrections (OJACC) confer-
ence at the Crowne Plaza North in Columbus. 
 
This award is given in honor of the late, eight-term Ohio Representative, Clifford Skeen, who sponsored the Com-
munity Correction Act passed by the Ohio Legislature in 1979.  The purpose of this act was to reduce the number of 
non-dangerous offenders being sent to state prisons.  Representative Skeen was instrumental in obtaining in-
creased funding for many community corrections initiatives. The Clifford Skeen Award was initiated in 1993 to 
demonstrate commitment to community corrections as a viable alternative to incarceration. 
 
The selection committee was comprised of last year’s Cliff Skeen recipients with representatives from Hancock 
County ISP, Bryan Municipal SP, West Central Community Correctional Facility and Community Corrections Associ-
ation Halfway House. The selection committee, which also included a representative from the Bureau of Community 
Sanctions, recommended the award recipients after conducting individual interviews of Ohio’s top scoring programs 
in each category.   
 
The panel selected the following programs as the 2019 Clifford Skeen Award recipients: 
 
Community-Based Correctional Facility: Northeast Ohio Community Alternative Program 
 

Halfway House: Oriana House, SHARP 
 

Prison Diversion Program:  Stark County Adult Probation Department 
 

Jail Diversion Program: Canton Municipal Probation Department 
 

The Department’s vision for community corrections is that of a collaborative and cooperative partnership between 
state and local agencies.  The Clifford Skeen Awards highlight our successes in this vitally important area.  The 
award ceremony is just one opportunity for the Department to recognize local programs for the outstanding work 
they do on a daily basis to provide alternatives to prison and jails and ensure safe communities. Chris Galli, Chief of 
the Bureau of Community Sanctions, ODRC at 614-728-9990 or Christopher.Galli@odrc.state.oh.us     
 
 

 

Northeast Ohio Community Alternative Program Oriana House, SHARP 

Stark County Adult Probation Department Canton Municipal Probation Department 

mailto:Christopher.Galli@odrc.state.oh.us


 

WWW. OJACC.ORG   8      

Treatment Advocacy Center Celebrates Groundbreaking CMS Announcement  

Expanding Access to Mental Illness Care 

 

First-of-its-kind waiver blunts decades-old discriminatory Medicaid policy  

that spurred nationwide bed shortage crisis 

November 7, 2019 

 

Arlington, VA - The Treatment Advocacy Center celebrated the beginning of the end of 

discriminatory federal policy yesterday, following a landmark announcement by the Cen-

ters for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS). 

CMS announced that the District of Columbia has been granted a "first-of-its-kind" waiver 

of the IMD exclusion, a decades-old federal law that hinders states' ability to provide hos-

pital care for mental illness. With their waiver approved, DC may now seek Medicaid re-

imbursement for care provided in certain mental health facilities defined as "institutions 

for mental disease." 

The Treatment Advocacy Center's #aBedInstead campaign highlights how disastrous the 

IMD exclusion has been for individuals in psychiatric crisis. 

"For decades, the IMD exclusion has stood in the way of desperately-needed hospital care for people with men-

tal illness, forcing them into our jails, emergency rooms and streets," said John Snook, executive director of the 

Treatment Advocacy Center. "This federally sanctioned discrimination against people with mental illness is medi-

cally, legally and morally indefensible. DC's waiver will avert tragedy, promote recovery and point the way for-

ward for a nation that has abandoned its most vulnerable citizens." 

HHS Secretary Alex Azar echoed these sentiments in the CMS comment yesterday, stating, "For too long, our 

system has failed to provide Americans with serious mental illness and their families the treatment and assis-

tance that they need." 

The Treatment Advocacy Center's 2016 report Going, Going, Gone found that the IMD exclusion catalyzed the 

elimination of treatment beds nationally, resulting in a mental health system with fewer state hospital beds per 

capita than at any time since the 1850s, when the need for medical treatment of mental illness was first recog-

nized. The report detailed a host of consequences of this bed shortage, including near-universal "boarding" of 

psychiatric patients in hospital emergency rooms, widespread waiting lists for hospital admission from jails and 

prisons and pending or threatened civil rights litigation in numerous states. 

The Treatment Advocacy Center is a national nonprofit organization dedicated to eliminating barriers to the time-

ly and effective treatment of severe mental illness. The organization promotes laws, policies and practices for 

the delivery of psychiatric care and supports the development of innovative treatments for, and research into the 

causes of severe and persistent psychiatric illnesses, such as schizophrenia and bipolar disorder. 

 

Contact: Byron Johnson, Communications Director 

(703) 294-6001 

Press@treatmentadvocacycenter.org  
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2nd Round of Federal Assisted Outpatient Treatment (AOT) Grants Announced 

The Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration (SAMHSA) announced the next 
round of Assisted Outpatient Treatment (AOT) federal grant funding. 

SAMHSA anticipates making approximately 14 awards, each up to $1 million per year for a period of 
4 years, starting in July 2020.   Key points: 

• There is an extremely tight timeline for communities to apply! Applications are due January 24, 
2020    

• Several restrictions associated with the prior round of SAMHSA AOT funding (minimum number of individuals to 
serve, grant caps based on population, budget limitations by category) have been eliminated this time.  

 

• The requirement that AOT programs be “new” is retained. The grant is for jurisdictions not currently practicing 
AOT, but within a state with an AOT law on the books. (This disqualifies current SAMHSA grantees from re-
applying.)  

 

• Cost sharing or a state match is not required. 
 

The Treatment Advocacy Center’s implementation team stands ready to assist communities with their grant applica-
tions and to answer any questions on the use of AOT you might have. Visit www.TreatmentAdvocacyCenter.org 

 

These grants represent the second round of SAMHSA’s funding of new AOT programs. In 2016, SAMHSA awarded 
17 grants to a wide variety of jurisdictions in every region of the country. Most of those grantees are now in the final 
year of federal funding. Based on their demonstrated success in improving outcomes and reducing treatment costs 
for individuals with severe mental illness who struggle with treatment engagement, they are preparing to maintain 
their programs without federal support.  

 

Is your community ready to implement this life-saving essential program? If so, apply for a SAMHSA grant and join 

the quest to make AOT a routine “tool in the toolkit” of every local mental health system in the nation! 

 

HPIO Addiction Evidence Project Policy Scorecard 

The Health Policy Institute of Ohio (HPIO) has created the Ohio addiction policy inventory and 
scorecard. The inventory identifies policy changes (legislation, rules and state agency initia-
tives, programs and systems changes) and the scorecard indicates the extent to which Ohio is 
implementing strategies that are proven effective by research evidence which create opportuni-
ties for improvement in public and private sectors. The document recognizes three key findings 

for policy makers, which include: 

• Progress toward evidence-informed policies. Ohio is beginning to move in the right direction by embracing 
evidence-informed policies, such as Crisis Intervention Teams and specialized dockets that address addiction in 
law enforcement and criminal justice settings. 

 

• Systemic issues in the criminal justice system. National “tough on crime” policies have resulted in high rates 
of incarceration for addiction-related offenses. In addition, historically discriminatory criminal justice practices 
have disproportionately impacted communities of color. More can be done to reduce the number of people with 
substance use disorder in the criminal justice system, decrease spending on incarceration and improve outcomes 
for Ohioans struggling with addiction. 

 

• Gaps in data and information. Policymakers do not have the information they need to comprehensively ad-
dress addiction and inequities in the criminal justice system because of significant gaps in data collection, analy-
sis and evaluation. 

 

To view the entire report please visit:  https://www.healthpolicyohio.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/11/
AEP_DetailedScorecard_LawEnforcement_CriminalJustice.pdf 

The executive summary can be found at: https://www.healthpolicyohio.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/11/
AddictionScorecard_LawEnforcementCriminalJustice_ExecSummary.pdf 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001JzQxcumWMMGpQVXKjPemvCDwgCMd8PBTXkweVKw-t9wZv83DHAiwPis7RaF83KW6QGnRcjAi6zw27uZVddZEo2Gw1YaK5zTUNM0CBJS6m3PaY8IfZfo_t9O9dzqc2DYu_QOslWTvryDy2SCPTMXJkfGNRWpd1iYAiyzL8ygL_5Y=&c=Pmqel8bTCXbYPKpGMm0H_CrFmOGtrvPaebSrhZ0iU35aAhzImZg7x
https://www.healthpolicyohio.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/11/AEP_DetailedScorecard_LawEnforcement_CriminalJustice.pdf
https://www.healthpolicyohio.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/11/AEP_DetailedScorecard_LawEnforcement_CriminalJustice.pdf
https://www.healthpolicyohio.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/11/AddictionScorecard_LawEnforcementCriminalJustice_ExecSummary.pdf
https://www.healthpolicyohio.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/11/AddictionScorecard_LawEnforcementCriminalJustice_ExecSummary.pdf
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STEPPING UP - The Ohio Project:  

Ohio Attorney General Task Force on Criminal Justice and Mental Illness 

  

Since 2011, the Task Force on Criminal Justice and Mental Illness has focused on finding ways to stop the 

revolving door of incarceration for people with mental illness and to provide them with treatment. 

The task force is co-chaired by Ohio Attorney General Dave Yost and Justice Evelyn Lundberg Stratton, Re-

tired. Attorney General Yost and Justice Stratton, Retired, are committed to issues involving those with men-

tal illness who revolve through the criminal justice system. They lead the AGTF with over 350 members who 

have the same common interest. Members include consumers, treatment providers, law enforcement, judg-

es, agency representatives, and many others. 

The Task Force is divided into 11 committees made up of a diverse group of experts who meet quarterly to 

work on healthy, long-term solutions for those living with mental illness. The focus this year is on what each 

committee can do to help the Stepping Up Initiative, which focuses on jails and mental illness, as well as 

helping implement some of the 75 recommendations of RecoveryOhio.  Membership on committees is open.  

Committees meet in person and by conference call.  Visit the Attorney General’s website for more infor-

mation www.ohioattorneygeneral.gov/Individuals-and-Families/Victims/Task-Force-on-Criminal-Justice-and-

Mental-Illness. 

  •Aging                                                  •Juvenile Justice           

  •Psychiatry & Treatment                       •Diversion & Re-entry     

  •Law Enforcement                                 •Research & Best Practices 

  •Education & Stigma                             •Mental Health & the Courts    

  •Veterans Courts & Military Affairs     •Housing 

  •Policy & Legislative 

 

For more information about the Task Force and Committees visit: 

http://www.ohioattorneygeneral.gov/individuals-and-families/victims/task-force-on-criminal-justice-and-

mental-illness   

 

Contact the Ohio Attorney General’s Office:               Join or get meeting info: 

Michael Sheline                                                           Carolyn Bevins 

Donald.Sheline@ohioattorneygeneral.gov                  Carolyn.Bevins@ohioattorneygeneral.gov 

614-644-8392                                                              614-466-3552 

Mark Porter 

Mark.Porter@ohioattorneygeneral.gov    

614-728-1173 
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For over 30 years, OJACC has brought together Ohio’s criminal justice stakehold-
ers to include judges, defense attorneys, prosecutors, pre-trial and probation 
officers, law enforcement officials, corrections officials from adult and juvenile 
systems, treatment providers, reentry practitioners, and victims’ representatives 

to promote and support effective community corrections that enhance public safety. Few other states have this type of umbrella organi-
zation, and ours represents Ohio’s collaborative efforts that have led to Ohio’s place as a leader in Community Corrections. 

Together we: 

• Hold a biennial board retreat to focus efforts of the organization and guide our mission.  
 

• Host a biennial legislative reception with OJACC member organizations to educate legislators on issues vital to the improvement 
of community corrections. OJACC also takes positions throughout the year on pending legislation effecting community corrections 
and provides input on the development of legislation. 

 

• Work with state agencies on policy affecting community corrections.  
 

• OJACC’s Adult Community Corrections Collaborative, comprised of associations providing state-funded community corrections 
services, work with the ODRC for the overall improvement of these services and assist in preparing an annual Fact Sheet highlighting 
benefits and cost savings of community corrections. 

 

• Hold an annual conference to educate and inform service providers and stakeholders on issues of importance to community cor-
rections and provide tools to enhance services. 

Please consider membership in OJACC to help support these efforts.   

2020 OJACC Membership Application 

Name: _________________________________________        Agency/Dept.: ______________________________________ 

Address: _______________________________________         City/State/Zip: _____________________________________ 

Phone: ________________________________________          E-Mail: ___________________________________________ 

Type of Membership (Please Check One) 

         Individual Membership $25 - Allows an individual in the field of criminal justice or interested citizens to join.  Individuals representing 
private for-profit corporations are excluded from this category. 

         County Membership – Allows county commissioner, judge, prosecutor, chief probation officer and sheriff from a county to 
join.  These offices may designate an employee from that office to represent them, but are specific to the listed positions.  Five members 
from the county receive a $25 discount for annual conference fees.  For counties with a population under 150,000, membership is $150 and 
counties with a population of 150,000 or greater, membership is $250. 

         Government or Private Agency – Allows governmental or private, not-for-profit agencies to join.  Membership extends to the director 
of the agency or the designated employees.  Examples of private agency members are halfway houses, private correctional agencies and 
child caring agencies.  Examples of Governmental Agencies include state agencies, courts, CBCFs, Probation Departments. Three members 
from the agency receive a $25 discount for annual conference fees.  For agencies with a budget of less than $500,000, membership is $150 
and agencies with a budget of $500,000 or greater, membership is $250. 

Charge Membership to:        Visa         Master Card                   email to dittmergr@gmail.com 

Name on card: ________________________________       Address on card: _________________________________ 

Card #__________________________________   Expiration Date: _______________ 3 #s from back _____________ 

Or make check payable to OJACC and mail to PO BOX 79, New Albany, Ohio 43054.  
(PLEASE NOTE NEW ADDRESS as of January 2019) 

OJACC Federal Tax ID Number:  31-1255020 For questions contact dittmergr@gmail.com or 740-420-6444

 

mailto:dittmergr@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

  

Ohio Justice Alliance for Community Corrections 

P.O. Box 79 

New Albany, Ohio 43054 

 


